
MINUTES FOR THE DECEMBER 22, 2022 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary, Kenneth Brenneman/Treasurer 

and Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor. Road master Michael Fay was present.  

 

Visitors:  None 

 

A motion was made by Ralph Rispoli to accept the minutes as written for November 17, 2022, 

seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report and approval of bills to be 

paid and ratification of bills and intervening payroll paid in accordance with Resolution 2-17-

2022-02, seconded by Ralph Rispoli. 

 

River Front Drive is being surveyed by Kellers Engineers for a plot plan. Waiting on the 

completion of this. 

 

Nothing new to report on the Ganister sewer project. 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to approve the 2023 Budget seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

Unanimous. 

 

Road master will get a price on a post to replace the Upland Dr. sign and include one hour of 

labor for the post to be installed. 

 

Supervisors discuss having an Ordinance put in place for solar panels/solar plants. No action will 

be taken at this time. 

 

Louis Brenneman’s resignation from Auditor was accepted by the supervisors as of November 

18, 2022. 

 

Re-Organization meeting was set for January 3, 2023 at 5:00pm. 

 

The secretary will call to get quotes for an outside sign for the location of the township to be 

more visible from the road. 

 

Rocky Top residents that are more than 150’ from the proposed sewage line will be exempt from 

having to connect to the sewer. 

 

Roadmaster Report 

The white Ford truck repairs would like to wait until spring to fix so we are not without another 

truck for the winter. Roadmaster is looking for another truck with a plow.  

The International truck needs a radiator.  

The end of Chestnut has a lot of gravel and water when it rains. A suggestion was made to see if 

the home owner would approve of a cul-da-sac being put in. 

 



Supervisors Report  

The solicitor provided a sample letter to be sent to the resident that has an excess of junk vehicles 

on their property. Supervisors agreed on the letter to be sent to the property owner. 

A complaint was made about a resident using their own equipment to plow and clear snow off of 

a township road. A letter will be sent to the resident. 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills and approve bills paid before the regular meeting with 

ratification, seconded by Ken Brenneman.  

 

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm, seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


